
SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Executive Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at The Nags Head Thornfalcon on Thursday 2nd March 2017.
Present:     A Downing (Chairman); N Kyle; M Lennox (Chief Officer); 
Mrs F Norman (Treasurer); Mrs M Pennington (Administrative Officer); N. Woollcombe-Adams (Secretary)
1. Apologies for Absence – Ms E Waller and Ms Y Lamb
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Treasurer’s Report – 

a) A Healthy bank balance of £82,000 was held. It was noted that there were a couple of invoices outstanding in favour of the LPC from NHSE which ML agreed to chase up. PSNC levy of £14,000 was due at the beginning of April.
b) ML advised that the support anticipated from the CCG could possibly amount to £12,500 as opposed to the original £10,000 from CCG Digital. It was further noted that £14,000 was due from Devon LPC in respect of HLP.
c) Budget and Year End report – ML/YL had been working on strategy together the underlying budget requirements and this would form an agenda item for 8th March.
d) Pensions – The LPC accountants recommended the NEST scheme for auto enrolment. This recommendation would be put to the full Committee on 8th March.
4. Occupational Health for Independents – ML would make enquiries of PSNC. 
5. EPS Nominations – EPS Best Practice to be an agenda item for 8th March.
6. Recording Meetings – 

MP would set up a meeting tracker which Members could feed into.
7. Strategy – 
This should be the major agenda item for 8th March, and it was agreed that MP would circulate the existing document, and it was noted that ML was obtaining copies of other LPC’s strategies.

8. CCG Issues – 

It was noted that Shaun Green was once more raising the issue of out of pocket expenses, whilst not engaging with the LPC. ML had been in touch with Janet Newport NHSE who was supportive of the LPC position. Agreed that ML would set up a meeting with SG with a view to not using PAMM as the CCG/LPC communication vehicle, as this latter course favoured by the CCG was entirely inappropriate.

9. Flu Review – 

The South West LPCs had agreed that in future they would work with GPs on a top up service on the lines of what had been mooted, unfortunately too late, for the previous year. YL would take this as an agenda item.

10. NUMSAS – An agenda item for 8th March.
11. Minor Ailments – 

The present scheme will not be continuing, and ML was in contact with Matthew Dolman as a minor ailments scheme would be fundamental to the emerging STP.

12. Health and Well Being Board – 
Funding was in short supply for the Board, and Trudy Grant and Louise Woolway would welcome working with the LPC on the provision of services and in particular the use of digital underpinned by the HLP concept.
13. LPN Strategy Update – 

Boots, Lloyds, Well and Day Lewis had agreed a collaborative recruitment campaign of behalf of the South West Health Economy. It was hoped to recruit from Northern Ireland.

14. Any Other Business – 

It was suggested that an Independents engagement event, by way of a breakout session, at the next LPC Contractors event facilitated by the LPC should be considered.
